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Bookweek Parade  
We were dazzled by our 
Bookweek Parade as students 
and staff dressed up as their 
favourite book character. We 
enjoyed listening to Mrs 
Sangster read “These Cheeky 
Animals” to us, winner in the 
Early Childhood category. 

        NEWSLETTER | TERM 3 WEEK 8 

FORTNIGHTLY AWARDS 
Week 8 - Term 3, 2017 

 

Student of the Fortnight      Darcy Wright 

Sports / Value Person         Ronny Baff 
Mathlete of the Fortnight  Wren McKevitt Emmerson 
 

Class Awards                      Talia Shipman 
                                   Great written response to a text 
                                            Charlotte Wright 
                      Great attitude towards all learning tasks 
 
 
 

WHAT’S ON FOR TERM 3 

WEEK 8       

Friday, September 8                    Kindergarten Orientation – 9am to 12noon 

WEEK 9       

Monday, September 11                       Preschoolers Morning – 10am to 12noon 

WEEK 10 

Monday, September 18                       Yr 3-6 - T20 Cricket Gala Day – Bellingen 
                                                             Kindergarten Orientation – 9am to 12noon 
Tuesday, September 19                      Dorrigo PS Matinee Performance   
Thursday, September 21                     Yr 6 YEC Meeting  
Friday, September 22                          Term 3 Assembly – 2.30pm 

 
Term 3 School Holidays – 23 SEPTEMBER to 8 OCTOBER 

 

WHAT’S ON FOR TERM 4 

WEEK 1  

Monday, October  9                                  Students & Staff Return for Term 4 
Friday, October 13                        Kindergarten Orientation – All Day 
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North Coast Regional Athletics Carnival  
Congratulations to Ronny, John, Milo and Tyrie who 
competed at the North Coast Regional Carnival on 
Friday. They placed sixth in the P6 relay final. A fabulous 
effort for a team of Year 5 students. Milo also competed 
in the junior boy’s shot put and did very well, placing 
fifth overall. Congratulations boys. 

 
Chess Tournament 
We have started our 
2017 School Chess 
Tournament. All 
students are having 
fun participating. This 
is a Championship 
tournament with the 
overall champion 
awarded a trophy. The 
tournament runs from 
now until the end of 
term.  
 

 

 
GOMAD Grant 
The school 
was fortunate 
to receive a 
$600 GOMAD 
Grant from 
Cascade 
Environmental 
Education 

Centre. Students are using this to learn about native 
bees and make some bee motels to put around the 
school for native bee accommodation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 2 to 6 – League Tag  
On Thursday the 31 August Years 2-6 travelled on Jim’s 
bus down to Geoff King Oval at Coffs Harbour for the 
NRL Values Mixed League Tag Gala Day. This day was 
about having fun and showcasing our skills in league tag 
and using the four values which are excellence, 
inclusiveness, courage and teamwork in order to win the 
shield. Our school had two teams competing, a team of 
2-4 and a 5-6. We both played teams from Macksville, 
Sawtell, Toormina and Sandy Beach. Although the points 
weren't kept we were able to score some tries, hone our 
skills and pass the ball through the team.  
We narrowly missed out on the shield coming second on 
the day, Miss Atkins said “It was a credit to us, for how 
well we represented our small school against some of 
the bigger coastal schools“. We all had a great day and 
would like to thank everyone involved. And also a big 
cheer to Jim for the soft serve cone on the way home. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAKG Gardening & Cooking   
Term 3 - Week 6  

Students started 
making their bee 
motels during 
gardening. We 
harvested silverbeet, 
Asian greens, herbs, 
celery tops and leeks. 
In the kitchen we 
cooked vegetable 
spring rolls, fried rice, 
stir fried green beans 
with bok choy and 
apricot, cranberry and 
coconut bliss balls. 
Thank you to Gail who 
volunteered in the 
kitchen.   

 
Term 3 Week 7  
In the garden 
students continued 
making their bee 
motels and started 
some early spring 
planting of seeds 
and seedlings. We 
harvested rhubarb, 
Asian greens, 
spinach, silverbeet, 
mint, rosemary, lettuce 
and other herbs. In the 
kitchen we cooked 
roasted pumpkin and 
green vegetable salad, 
spaghetti bolognese, 
garlic bread, rhubarb 
and apple crumble and 
bliss balls. Thank you to Gail who donated the mince 
for the bolognese and to Michael and Nickey Tyler for a 
variety of potatoes for planting in our gardens. Thank 
you also to Gail and Julie who volunteered in the 
garden and kitchen.   
 



 

Working Bee 
A big thank you from Mrs Sangster to the adults Susie, 
Becky, Darren, Leonie W, Nickey, Kenny, Cassie and the 
children Joe, John, Lucy N, De’Arna, Darna and 
Charlotte who volunteered their Sunday morning to 
work in the garden. We achieved a lot in a short period 
of time. We dismantled the shade house, repurposing 
the timber, built a kiwi vine trellis, weeded the bush 
tucker path, pruned the apple trees and prepared a 
square for a future play zone. Thank you to Nick Baff for 
his generous donation of timber for our new espalier 
apple garden in front of the 4-6 room and to Jim 
Freeman for a special delivery of rocks to go at the back 
of the apple garden. 
 
Language  
Students have been expanding their Gumbaynggirr 
vocabulary with Cinnamon Jarrett on Wednesdays. They 
are learning songs, colours, body parts, family members, 
greetings and the origin of the word Dundurrabin. 

Science 
Students have 
been having 
fun dismantling 
old computers 
during science 
and play time 
to see what is 
inside and how 
they work. 

Australian War Memorial WW1 Box 
Students were fortunate to view and wear a variety of 
WW1 memorabilia including uniforms, photographs, 
hats, medals and even a bullet. The box was on loan 
from the Australian War Memorial for two weeks. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Kindy Orientation – This Friday 8 September – 9am- 
12noon 
We will be starting our Kindergarten orientation this 
Friday 8 September from 9am to 12noon. Any child who 
will be turning 5 before the end of July is welcome to 
come along for the morning and participate. We look 
forward to meeting our new Kindergarten students. The 
next date for Term 3 will be Monday 18 September from 
9am to12 noon. Dates for full days in Term 4 are: 

 Friday 13 October 

 Thursday 26 October 

 Wednesday 8 November 

 Tuesday 21 November 

 Monday 11 December 
(Preschoolers morning too) 

If you would like your child to attend please contact 
Katrina Sangster at school on 66578133 for more 
information. 
 
Preschoolers Morning – Monday 11 September 
Join us for our next preschool morning on Monday 11 
September from 10am to 12 noon. There will be 
educational activities that help develop gross and fine 
motor skills as well as art and craft. All preschool 
children aged 1-5 are welcome.  
 
Milo T20 Blast Cricket Gala Day – Bellingen  

Monday 18 September 
Years 3 to 6 will be travelling to 
Bellingen on Monday 18 
September to participate in the 
Milo Cricket T20 Blast School Cup 
hosted by NSW Cricket at Connell 

Park in Bellingen. We will be travelling by Jim’s bus to 
and from Bellingen. We will need to leave Tyringham 
Store by 8.00am. Students who catch the bus normally 
may get on Jim’s high school bus in the morning; all 
other students are to be at the shop by 7.55am. Cost per 
student will be $7.00 each. We will need to be at Connell 
Park (soccer fields) Bellingen by 9am. The day should 
finish at approximately 2.30pm. Students will catch 
either Jim’s high school bus run home or can be picked 
up at the shop at 3.45pm. The day will be loads of fun 
for children to enjoy playing the game of cricket which is 
non-contact, inclusive, skillful, fun and social! Parents 
are most welcome to attend. Students are to wear full 
school uniform (sport shirts) and bring their recess, fruit, 
lunch, plenty of water and hat. All equipment is 
supplied. Miss Atkins will be accompanying our students 
on the day. Please fill out the consent note and return 
to school. 
 
Changed Bus transport for K-2 Students  
Monday 18 September Students to be driven to school 
Due to the Milo Cricket T20 Blast School 
Cup Day at Bellingen where students in 
Years 3 to 6 are utilising Jim’s bus, there 
will be no morning or afternoon bus run 

for this day. We are asking all parents with children in 
Mrs Sangster’s K-2 class to please drive and collect their 
child/ren from school on this day. Thank you for being 
so understanding and co-operative. 
 
Dorrigo Public School Matinee Performance – Tuesday 
19 September 
We will be travelling to Dorrigo Public School on Tuesday 
19 September to watch the “Ultimate Fairytale” 
performance by Dorrigo PS students. Transport to 
Dorrigo will be by Jim’s bus and we will catch the town 
bus home in the afternoon. Cost per student is just 
$4.00. This is a whole school excursion. We will leave 
school at a 12 noon and be back at Tyringham store at 
4pm. Students can be picked up at the shop or travel 
home on Jim’s High School bus run. Students are to wear 
full school uniform on the day. Please fill out the 
consent note and return to school. 
 
Youth Environmental Council – Coffs Harbour – 
Thursday 21 September 2017 
Year 6 are invited to attend the YEC Activities Day and 
Celebration of the GoMad Project at Coffs Harbour on 

Thursday 21 September. The venue will be at Girl 
Guides Hall on Harbour Drive. Diagonally opposite 
Coffs Public School. Cost is $2.00 per student. Bring 
your own no waste morning tea and lunch. Students are 
to wear full school uniform and take a hat. The day will 
start at 9.30am and finish at 2.00pm. Miss Atkins will be 
attending and will meet Year 6 there. Parental Transport 
will be necessary for this excursion. Please sign and 
return the consent note attached. 
 

Term 3 Assembly – Friday 22 September 
We will be holding our Term 3 Assembly on 
Friday 22 September at 2.30pm. Parents and 
community members are welcome – so please 
come along and enjoy watching the children 
perform. 

 
SAKG – Term 3 Weekly Contribution of $1 per student  
The kitchen garden program has ongoing costs each 
week, such as cooking ingredients, seeds and seedlings. 
We are asking that parents help contribute towards 
these costs by sending in $1 each Wednesday per child. 
The cost for Term 3 is $10 per student. Thank you to 
those families that have already paid. 
  
Woolworths Earn & Learn Program 2017 

We are taking part in the 2017 
Woolworths Earn & Learn program. It 
runs until Tuesday 19 September. For 
every $10 you spend at Woolworths 
you will receive a sticker. These stickers 

can then be dropped at the school. The more points we 
earn, the more we can redeem from a choice of over 
7,000 educational resources. We are grateful for your 
support and look forward to a successful program.  



 

Bookclub Issue#6 – Due back Tomorrow 
If you would like to order from this issue please have the 
order forms and money back to school by tomorrow. 
 
P&C News & Community Notices 
August Firewood Raffle Winner 
Congratulations to Lucas O’Brien who won the P&C 
August firewood raffle drawn during our Bookweek 
parade. 
 
P&C Wood Raffle Tickets  
First Prize: Trailer of split Firewood (Delivered locally)  
Drawn: Friday 22 September (at the Assembly) 
Tickets: $1.00 each  
Please have all tickets sold/unsold and money back to 
school by Wednesday 20 September. 

 
Dundurrabin Coffee and More  
10 September we will be holding a 
fundraising car wash, only $10 a 
car. Please come along and give a 
helping hand and bring the kids 
along to help. Leonie will also be 
selling yummy food as she does 
every month for our P&C. 
 
Tyringham Campdraft - 14 and 15 
October 2017 

Our P&C will be catering for 
the Tyringham Campdraft on  
Saturday 14 and Sunday 15. 
Our P&C is looking for 
anyone willing to spare a 

couple of hours over this weekend. We will be catering 
for breakfast and Canteen.  We will need help between 
the hours of 6am to approximately 6pm. We would 
appreciate any help at all over the weekend.  If you can 
spare any time at all please contact Hayley McLennan on 
66578277 or pop in to the shop, or alternatively send a 
note to the school as soon as possible. We are also 
hoping families could donate some freshly baked goods 
such as cakes, biscuits or slices to sell at the canteen on 
this weekend.  
Thank you 

 
P&C BBQ – Dorrigo Folk & Bluegrass Festival – Saturday 
28 October 2017 
Saturday 28 October the P&C  
will be doing a BBQ and some 
other food for the Dorrigo 
Folk and Bluegrass Festival at 
the Dorrigo Showground. We 
will be volunteering throughout the day and evening and 
are looking for anyone willing to give some time.  
Please contact Leonie on 66578258 or alternatively send 
a note to the school.    Thank you 

 

Successful Pie Drive 
We had a successful pie drive raising $250 which will go 
towards the P&C fundraising efforts towards the 
Southern Fence, thank you to everyone for their orders  
and help , along with Plateau Farms for kindly collecting 
our pies from Moxons Bakery in Armidale.  

 
A Successful Bunnings BBQ at Coffs 
A huge thanks to 
all the team who 
put in a great 
effort for our 
Bunnings BBQ on 
27 August. We 
couldn’t have done 
it without Bill, 
Leonie Wright, 
Susie, Nickey, 
Hayley, Darren and 
Becky. Thanks also 
to Robyn Coombes who donated goods for the BBQ. We 
got lovely comments about our school logo on our new 
aprons, the yummy sausages from Troy Ward and our 
area. Dorrigo IGA supplied our soft drinks and water at a 
great price. Our onions were kindly donated by Plateau 
Farms and the customers really enjoyed them. Thanks 
again to everyone involved. We raised nearly $800 and 
we will be spending this money on a boundary fence on 
the South side of the school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Tyringham Waste Station 
The following has been received from Clarence Valley 
Council re the Tyringham Waste Station. Please respond 
with feedback to the contact email or phone number 
included. 
Tyringham Waste Transfer Station Proposed Change of 
Hours and Days of Operation 
The Tyringham waste transfer station has been 
operating two days per week (Wednesday/ Saturday) 
between the hours of 9 am and 1 pm since the 1 April 
2017.  Council has received feedback from the 
community that these days and hours do not allow 
enough access to the site.  To determine more suitable 
opening times for the community the site supervisor has 
undertaken a survey of residents using the facility and 
from this survey the majority of residents would like the 
site to be open Wednesdays 8 am – 2 pm and Sundays 9 
am – 3 pm. Council would like to receive feedback from 
the community on these proposed days and times 
before a decision to alter the opening days and times is 
made.  If you would like to provide feedback please e-
mail Council at council@clarence.nsw.gov.au or contact 
Council’s Waste Officer on 66430200.  You can also 
provide written feedback to Council at Locked Bag 23 
Grafton NSW 2460.  Please provide any feedback by the 
11 September 2017.  
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